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July 8, 2013

Hon. Michael Chan, MPP
Minister
Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport

9th Floor, Hearst Block

900 Bay Street

Toronto, ON M7A 2E1

Dear Mr. Chan:
On behalf of the Federation of Ontario Public Libraries / La Fédération des Bibliothéques Publiques de l’Ontario and the millions of library cardholders in Ontario library communities, we wish to thank you for   the government’s additional $1 million in one-time funding investment to  strengthen Ontario’s public libraries, administered through the Southern Ontario Library Service, in collaboration with Ontario Library Service – North.

Millions of public library cardholders across the province use a broad range of library programs, resources and initiatives for the social, economic and cultural benefit of Ontarians.  Indeed the government itself benefits from the cost savings expected from e-government initiatives as public libraries provide a vital access point, often the only public place with access and assistance, for Ontarians across the province.  This funding will help build collections, upgrade technology, provide training and fund other programs that will strengthen our role as community hubs.  
We appreciate your leadership in recognizing the role of public libraries in our communities and the provision of provincial finding.  FOPL members rely on many sources to enable them to provide cost-effective library services to all Canadians – regardless of their proximity to local libraries and the size of their local collections. Your efforts will help Ontarians in every part of the province to have access to the widest world of knowledge and information for all of their needs.

Again, thank you for your support of Ontario public libraries.

Sincerely,
Stephen Abram, MLS
Executive Director
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